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MARKETS SET NEW ALL-TIME HIGHS IN NOVEMBER’S POST-ELECTION RALLY

The U.S. presidential election results fueled November’s stock market rally, as investors focused 
on the incoming administration’s policy agenda and its implications. The S&P 500 gained +6.0%, its 
biggest monthly return since November 2023. The index traded higher and set a new all-time high, 
bringing its year-to-date return to +27%. Smaller companies took center stage during the broad 
market rally, with the Russell 2000 surging +11.1% to set a record high. In the bond market, Treasury 
yields rose after the election due to uncertainty surrounding increased fiscal spending, tax cuts, and 
large fiscal deficits. However, later in the month, yields reversed lower, and bonds posted positive 
returns.

With Republicans taking control of the White House, Senate, and House in January, we continue to 
monitor key policy areas, along with the corresponding potential market and economic impacts.

Tax policy and trade are some of the biggest items to tackle for the new administration and it is 
expected that there will be a focus on extending the tax cuts passed during President Trump’s 
first term. This could stimulate economic growth and boost corporate profits, although it could also 
widen the fiscal deficit. On trade, the administration plans to use tariffs to advance U.S. interests 
in international affairs and renegotiate trade deals. However, in the near term, tariffs could also 
potentially disrupt supply chains, slow economic growth, and squeeze profit margins. Other important 
policies include immigration and deregulation. Again, there is uncertainty surrounding the immediate 
impact as stricter immigration policies, and expansionary fiscal policy could combine to keep inflation 
higher than markets anticipate. If so, the Federal Reserve may also need to keep interest rates higher 
for longer. 

At the end of the day and as outlined above, there are two sides to every story. As always, economic 
growth and corporate earnings will continue to remain important long-term drivers, but in the short 
term, markets may be sensitive to shifting policy headlines as new faces begin to take office.

Important Disclosure:
JVL Wealth Strategies has provided this material for informational purposes only.  The data used is from publicly 
available sources that we believe to be reliable.  The information provided is not intended to provide any investment, tax 
or legal advice and should not be acted upon without obtaining specific advice from a qualified professional.  Nothing in 
this material should be considered a solicitation for the purchase or sale of any security.  Past performance is not a 
guarantee of future results.



jvlwealth.com  |  1657 Gezon Pkwy SW, Suite C Wyoming, Michigan 49519 616-261-2800




